
2023 Marilyn Rosekind Memorial 
Scholarship Program

Eligibility
Scholarship applicants must be a dependent of a sworn or non-sworn employee (active, 
retired or deceased) of a Law Enforcement Agency within the 9 Bay Area Counties 
(Alameda, Contra Costa, Marin, Napa, San Francisco, San Mateo, Santa Clara, Solano and  
Sonoma). 

Application Process
• Register online at baleafscholarship@gmail.com starting April 17, 2023, by 

requesting an application.           
• Applications with instructions & the Essay Topic will be emailed once your email 

application request has been received. 
• Go to www.baleaf.org for additional information – click on the Scholarship Program 

tab.
Registration, Application & Essay must be 

completed and received by  May 19, 2023.

The Scholarship Program provides financial assistance to dependents of Law 
Enforcement Families who wish to pursue a course of study beyond High School at 
an accredited Business/Trade School, a Two-Year College or a Four-Year College. 

This year, we will be awarding  5 - Two Thousand Dollar Scholarships.

In 1958, Barry Rosekind, a San Francisco Police Motorcycle officer lost his 
life in the line of duty leaving behind a young widow, Marilyn, and two young 

sons.  Marilyn at the age of 27 found herself raising Mark, 3 ½, and Gary, two 
years old alone.

Marilyn dedicated her life to her two sons and never wavered in her 
passionate support of the “Law Enforcement Family.”  It was this continued 
devotion that led her to cofound the Bay Area Law Enforcement Assistance 

Fund (“BALEAF”). BALEAF is an organization dedicated to providing support 
for Law Enforcement families in their time of need.  Marilyn proudly served 
as BALEAF’s first President for ten years and remained active on the 

Board of Directors until her passing in 2021. Marilyn was instrumental in 
establishing BALEAF’s Scholarship Program.

Marilyn’s leadership, dedication, and never-ending support of BALEAF were 
legendary and widely respected throughout the Law Enforcement community.  

The Bay Area Law Enforcement Assistance Fund would like to 
acknowledge and honor Marilyn’s devotion and commitment to law 

enforcement families with the establishment of the Marilyn Rosekind 
Memorial Scholarship Program.
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